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20 September 2024 

Dear Parents and whanau of Lower Moutere School –  

 
The countdown is on! We are soon to enter the final week of term!! Across the school, everyone is still 
working really hard in preparation for the Friday finale, where we will hold our Lower Moutere Olympics! 
Read on further to find out what is happening!! 
 

 
This week is Te Wiki o te reo Māori – Māori Language Week which has been celebrated in New Zealand 
since 1975. It acknowledges and celebrates the Māori language as a unique cultural treasure for all New 
Zealanders. Te reo Māori has its origins in East Polynesia. The language is closely related to Tahitian and 
Cook Islands Māori and to a lesser degree, Hawaiian and Marquesan. Te Wiki o te reo Māori provides an 
opportunity to celebrate and learn te reo Māori, helping to secure its future as a living, dynamic, and rich 
language. The following website has more information and useful resources https://www.reomaori.co.nz/. 
 
 
THANKS to Ariana who has offered to come in each week and lead a kapa haka group 
with us! Your time is generous and we really appreciate you sharing this with us!! 
The Board is currently designing what our new kapa haka uniforms will look like prior to 
being ordered … watch this space!! 
 

Last day of term 3 … what you can expect to see happening!  
Our Olympics day will be starting at 11am with an opening ceremony. This will mean that all 
classes will be packed up early that morning. Over the rest of the day, the seniors will be putting 
into action, all the planning that they have been involved in over this past term. Creating 20 
unique countries, complete with flags, chants and banners, the teams will all compete in varying 
versions of activities. There are medals to be won and loads of fun to be had. We welcome our 
parent cheerleading community to come along and be part of the fun!  

 
 

Monday assembly – welcome Ashley Belk! 
 

This term we have had a number of inspirational visitors come to school and speak to the 
students about their passion for sport, what drives them to ‘be the best that they can be’ 
and why they love doing what they do. This Monday, our final visitor is local girl, Ashley 
Belk. Ashley is currently the holder of the U48kg elite champion, for New Zealand….and 
just so happens to be the niece of Mrs Shand too! 
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2025 Class organisation – we’re starting to get ready… 

Early into term 4, we will start the process of organising classes for 2025 … yes our heads are 
already beginning to think of next year! Occasionally there are reasons for certain children 

not to be placed together, ie, there have been friendship issues, siblings etc. Please refrain from 
using this as an opportunity to request a teacher. If you do have something that you would like us to 

consider, please put this in an email and send to principal@lowermoutere.school.nz by Monday 14 October. This 
does not mean that there is a certain guarantee, however, we will definitely do our best to honour your request.  
 

Speed outside schools.. 
We have had some feedback to the school around speed of vehicles outside the School Road 
section of the school. A reminder that the limit is 30km/hr – and this is the maximum, not a 
target. Please be mindful that we have everyone’s precious young people each day, entering 
and exiting our school gate. Slower is best – drive with care into and out of the school area 
and be part of a community that cares for our children. 

 
Attendance – yes it still matters! 

As we finish the school term, our attendance remains under the spot light with the Ministry of Education. We now 
require regular meetings with the attendance service and they analyse the attendance patterns of all students, as 
they work to meet the goal of 80% of students attending more than 90% of the week. We are sitting at 67%, so we 
still have some work to do! The school holidays will give time for a good reset, chase some bugs away and hit the 
summer months with great attendance! 
 

SCHOOL CAMPS…with one down and 2 to go, it is now time for the senior school to start 
getting gear together for their time away in Totaranui! The school and Board are committed to 
ensuring that camp remains at a reasonable and accessible price, capping the seniors week away 
at $100 per student. While this is not reflective of the true price, it is the school’s way of helping 
our students get to a place that we typically may not go. Please ensure that camp costs are paid 
before heading away, the budgeting for such events is always tight!  

 
The final camp for the year will be our Year 4 students having a school based sleepover in tents! Mrs Shand is really 
looking forward to this experience! 

Board news 
The Board met last night and here are a few snippets of what we covered… 

• Building work for Rooms 7 and 8 is underway with new windows, wall ends and heating going in over the 
holidays. 

• We are purchasing an Archgola to cover the deck area outside Room 1 – and this process is underway! 

• We are seeking some samples of Kapa haka uniforms for the students to trial – before getting a school set. 

• We are looking into shade solutions for over/around the swimming pool area. 

• We are working with the Ministry of Education to get a new relocatable classroom that will replace the 
current Portacoms – Rooms 9 and 10. 
 
 

What’s the carving by our Sensory Space all about??? 
A bit of interest is being generated in the Sensory Space of the school, 
with the erection of the carvings and signage, Tunanui. There is bit of a 
story here, and it goes back to the 70’s, when there were tame eels in the 
Moutere ‘ditch’. Located on the family farm that Stu grew up in, the eels 
were quite the tourist attraction. Like all things in life, they come and go, 
and so did the attraction. HOWEVER … the carvings – made by Garnett 
Drummond – have lived on. Stu and Vi have asked that they become based 
at the school, so as this area continues to develop, we will let you know of 

what is happening next … there is a painting and unveiling to happen … watch this space! 
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Celebrating successes! 
Motueka AFC prizegiving was on Saturday with a large number of trophies going to the Lower 
Moutere players! Here is Taine and Cade proudly showing their certificates for most valuable 
players for the season. 

 
 

 
      

 
 
 
 
 
All of the success that our students experience both in and out of school would not be possible without the 
amazing dedication and commitment that our parent volunteers put into the games too. To all the team 
coaches and managers, over the winter season for all sports, a huge thanks from the school for giving up 
your time and energy. Truly appreciated! 
 
Many thanks for your support of our school and our students over the past 10 weeks! We look forward to seeing and 
hearing lots of voices cheering teams on next Friday at 11am! 
 
 
Chris Bascand – Principal (JP) 
 
 

               Upcoming Events 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SEPTEMBER  

Monday 23 Dental Bus Arrives 

Friday 27 Last day of Term 3 

OCTOBER  

Monday 14 First day of Term 4 

Tuesday 15 – Friday 18  Year 7 & 8 camp to Totaranui 

Friday 25 NBS Helicopter Appeal 

Friday 25 Dental Bus Leaves 

Monday 28 LABOUR DAY 

NOVEMBER  

Thursday 7 Board meeting 

Monday 11 Motueka Schools Kahui Ako TEACHER ONLY DAY 

Tuesday 19 & Wednesday 20 Interschools Athletics Day 1 - 8-10 year olds then  

Day 2, 11-13 year olds 

Friday 22 Mufti Day 

Thursday 28 Board meeting 

DECEMBER  

Wednesday 11 End of year concert and Year 8 farewells 

Thursday 12 Last day of school 



   

 
 
 

 



   

 

  
 

 



   

 

 
 

 



   

 

 

 



   

 

 
 

 

 



   

 
 
 


